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I write to strongly object to the proposed PLASREFINE facility in Moss Vale Wingecaribee Shire NSW 

For 27 years I was an elected representative on Wollondilly Shire council and on several occasions Mayor. As 
part of my contribution to the community I was a board member of MacArthur Waste Board consisting of 
representatives of Camden, Campbelltown, Wollondilly and Wingecaribee Councils. We were charged with 
finding solutions to waste minimisation, recycling and reduction of waste to landfill. Collaboration between the 
councils produced a uniform waste disposal strategy establishing a recycling facility at Jacks Gully in a rural non 
residentially zoned area in Camden Local Government area. 

A major cement works located at Maldon Wollondilly was approached enquiring the possibility of the use of 
their high temperature incinerator for waste and plastics disposal this refused and rejected due to the close 
proximity to residents. 

The current solution involves collecting all Sydney area waste at the Veolia waste transfer station at Clyde and 
then transporting by rail, not road to a disused mine in Goulburn / Mulwarree local government area in an 
isolated rural area. Surely using the existing transport and collection network would be a much better solution 
than the proposed site for this plastic disposal facility in a rural residential area surrounded by homes, school 
and newly constructed houses and productive farming land. 

I find this proposed development is a travesty  
 

 Unbelievable if that’s the case. 

Please accept my submission and in considering such reject this unacceptable development application. 

 
 

 




